


City of Coral Gables Cultural Development Board Meeting 
Minutes Monday, December 05, 2016  
Page 2 of 7  
  

Igor Shteyrenberg, CAJE: Miami Jewish Film Festival; Laura Wilcox, Miami Youth for Chamber Music; 
Stephen Margulis, Friends of Chamber Music; Peter R., ZunZun Arts & Education; Isabel Almaraz, 
Florida Grand Opera; Ingrid Stuart, WPBT2; Jadwiga Gewert, Chopin Festival 
 
RECORDING AND PREPARATION OF MINUTES: Catherine Cathers, Arts and Culture Specialist, 
Historical Resources and Cultural Arts 
 
 
Dr. Roth called the Cultural Development Board meeting to order at 8:11 a.m.      
 
REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM November 01, 2016:   

Dr. Alvarez-Perez made a motion to approve the minutes of November 01, 2016. 
Mr. Perez seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.    

 
Staff advised the Board that Mr. Pastor sent an email stating that he is out of the Country. The Board 
discussed the importance of this meeting and noted that he was absent at last year’s grant review meeting 
as well. 
 
 
UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI CAMPUS ART MASTER PLAN (DISCUSSION & ACTION):  
Dr. Roth asked for comments regarding the University of Miami Campus Art Master Plan report that was 
presented at the November meeting. 
 
Ms. Cathers reviewed the exemption within the Art in Public Places Ordinance for colleges and 
universities that maintain a public art collection of thirty (30) pieces or more. She further stated that staff 
would like to present the item to the City Commission on January 10th, 2016. 
 
With no further discussion, Mr. Perez made the following motion: 
 

Mr. Perez made a motion to recommend approval of the University of Miami 
Campus Art Master Plan report as presented. Dr. Alvarez-Perez seconded the 
motion, which passed unanimously. 

  
 
CORAL GABLES FY2015-16 CULTURAL GRANT (DISCUSSION): 
Miami Jazz Cooperative 
Ms. Cathers informed the Board that the Miami Jazz Cooperative has completed their FY2015-16 project; 
due to a family emergency the organization has not submitted their FY2015-16 Final Report. The 
organizer, Rick Katz, expressed his intention to submit the report as soon as possible.  
 
UM Department of Architecture 
Ms. Cathers reported that the UM School of Architecture expressed their regret at not being able to 
complete the project receiving FY2015-16 cultural grant funding. The City Attorney’s office contacted 
the grantee and the cultural grant funds were immediately returned as requested. 
 
The Board agreed to defer a discussion of possible penalties if a project is not completed as presented. Dr. 
Roth noted the current penalty for not submitting a final report; however, there is no penalty if a proposed 
program is not completed. It was noted that in these instances, the monies are forfeited and not able to 
benefit another organization or additional cultural programming. 














